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Rotary Club of Maffra

PO Box 154, MAFFRA 3860, VICTORIA AUSTRALIA
E: rotaryclubmaffra@gmail.com
WEB: www.maffrarotary.org
Rotary Club of Maffra meets every Thursday, 6.00 for 6.30 pm

Duart Receptions, 20 McLean Street, Maffra

Apologies and visitors to Nathan Smith by 1 pm. Telephone (03) 5147 1985
RI President Ian Riseley, District Governor Don Ripper, Assistant Governor Bill Degnan
Volume 70, Number 20   



Thursday, 16th November, 2017
VICTORY THROUGH HARMONY

 TOAST “TO THE PRIVILEDGE OF COMMUNITY SERVICE”
ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES 2017-2018
BOARD MEMBERS
President 



Graeme Hemming


Immediate Past President 

Sue Gray


 
Secretary



Dianne Honey



 
Treasurer



Helen Lanigan



Administration/Foundation
Graeme Hemming 

 

Service Projects


Cath Noble



Membership/Public Relations
Dianne Honey




Board Members


Veronica Dwyer


Roger Malouf

 

Ted Mitchell








OTHER ROLES







Publicity 



Dianne Honey
Sergeant at Arms/Fines 

Cath Noble and John Watts
Program Co-ordinator 

Veronica Dwyer 

Club Bulletin



Dianne Honey
BBQ Co-ordinator 


Hans Van Wees, Brian Gray                      
Attendance 



Neil Wishart

Arthur's Swindle 


Sandra Houghton 

Family of Rotary 


Dianne Honey 


Club Protection Officer 

Sharon Knight 

On to Conference 


Sue Gray


Club Website 



 

Rosters – Registrations, Friendship, Property, Caravan, BBQ
 Helen Lanigan and Veronica Dwyer
COMMITTEES

	FOUNDATION and
ADMINISTRATION 
	PUBLIC RELATIONS and MEMBERSHIP
	SERVICE PROJECTS

	Graeme Hemming 

Helen Lanigan 

Veronica Dwyer
Neil Wishart

	Dianne Honey
Roger Malouf 

Sharon Knight 

John Watts

	Cath Noble, Sue Gray, George Duursema, Brian Gray, Sandra Houghton, Ted Mitchell, Hans Van Wees, Nathan Smith, and John Osborn.

	
	
	


The past week in review and notes for 16th November, 2017
Apologies: Brian Gray, Sharon Knight, and Sandra Houghton.

Leave of Absence: George Duursema, John Watts, & Hans Van Wees. 
Chairman Cath Noble opened the meeting and introduced the President Graeme Hemming.

President’s Report.

President Graeme Hemming welcomed back Veronica Dwyer and visitor Shaun Lennard who last joined us in visiting Centenary House. He was given an update on John Watt’s wife. President Graeme thanked everyone who attended the Polio Plus fundraising night at the Sale Cinema. There were 9 members with 15 Guests attending from Maffra. Dianne Honey told the members that $1118 was raised. On Melbourne Cup day President Graeme and Dianne took the surplus gumboots down to DIK, who are currently moving from one warehouse across the lane to another cheaper warehouse.  He reminded members that we are helping Nathan hold a pasta night on December 1st. A thank you poster from Glassford Kindergarten was received, which President Graeme showed to members. President Graeme gave members an update on the possibility of running the Maffra Farmers Market. Vic Roads have responded to the WSC’s request for information. We do have to have a Traffic Management Plan in place. Sue Gray suggested, upon advice from a shop owner, that the MFM be moved to the other side of the street where there aren’t any businesses open on Sunday. Members agreed to this idea. Dianne will contact Global TM to ask for a quote for the road closure. Graeme will contact Malcolm Forsyth to update him. The debate with Sale Rotary Club is next week 23rd November, with Peter Anderson as the adjudicator. A light hearted and fun topic has been chosen-“Wine is the Answer”. Maffra will be represented by Sue Gray, Ted Mitchell and Roger Malouf.
Secretary’s Report

A Certificate of appreciation has been received from MOWs for assisting during the year with delivering meals. They also sent an invitation to an afternoon tea which is on November 24th in the Lecture Hall, Community Services Building, 47 Palmerston St, Sale from 3pm-4.30pm. Another invitation has been received from CGH to an open access Board meeting on Tuesday 28th November at 10am in the Lecture Hall, Community Services Building, 47 Palmerston St, Sale. Please let me know if you wish to attend either of these meetings. Fit 2 Drive sent a letter of thanks for sponsoring the program for Year 11 students at MSC. They are looking forward to us continuing with our sponsorship.
Treasurer’s Report

Nil

Member’s Report

Ted Mitchell is keen to support Amnesty Gippsland in their request to the WSC to declare the Shire as a Refugee Welcome Zone (RWZ).Ted thinks this could provide us with a link to our community for employment and housing. Ted thinks membership needs a serious commitment to a high profile project and believes this could be it. The original RWZ was suggested from a Rotarian in the Mallee area, who farmed turkeys. The influx of refugees boosted the town’s population and revived it. 
Meeting Attendance – 10 present with 3 on leave of absence and a Guest.
Community Service. There were 9 members along with 15 Guests at the film night. There were 9 members delivering MOWs, 2 attending to caravan duty, 3 at the District AGM, 2 at a District Conference meeting, 2 delivering a van load of gumboots to DIK, and Helen Lanigan had a DG meeting. 
Bits and Bobs
Caravan –Nathan Smith to deliver and Bushy Park Tractor Pull to pick up.  Arthurs Swindle Sue Gray drew out #2 which is Brian Gray!
Next meeting:  The Great Debate with “Wine is the Answer” as the topic. 
Mardi Gras

Cath has had Waygura Farm contact her with a quote for next year. It is the same as last time $500. After a discussion it was decided not to alter the price of the public liability insurance from the last Mardi Gras. Dianne said one committee had withdrawn as they couldn’t find an entrant. She confirmed there are 4 entrants. They represent the Stratford Pony Club, Stratford Football and Netball Club, Our Wildlife Haven, and Seaspray Surf Life Saving Club.  Mentors are SPC-Cath, SFNC-Graeme, Our Wildlife Haven-Dianne and SSSLS club-no volunteer. Members thought SSSLS would be able to navigate their own way because of previous experience. 
Our AGM, followed by a Special General Meeting, was held. A Board meeting concluded the evening
ROSTERS 
PLEASE READ ALL THE ROSTERS. 
When YOU are rostered on for duty and YOU are unavailable, please let Helen know as soon as possible so a swap can be arranged.
Special instructions for those on the BBQ rosters - please make sure YOU collect the tear drop flag.
	DATE
	PROGRAMME
	MEETING CHAIR

	23rd November
	The Great Debate
	Graeme Hemming

	30th November
	Cate Bateman Gippsland PHN
	

	7th  December
	TBC
	


CARAVAN
	     Date
	Deliver
	Pick Up
	Booked By

	24th November
	John Osborn
	Cath Noble
	Tinamba Red Cross

	1st December
	Graeme Hemming
	Nathan Smith
	Maffra Cricket Club

	8th December
	TBC
	TBC
	MaffraBasketball


MEETING DUTIES/ WOOLWORTHS BBQ
	MONTH
	GREETING
	REGISTRATION
	PROPERTY
	WOOLIE’S BBQ

	December


	Sue Gray
	Brian Gray
	Roger Malouf
	Saturday 11th
Helen Lanigan

Ted Mitchell

John Osborn

	January 
	TBC
	TBC
	TBC
	


MEMBER MILESTONES-NOVEMBER

	NAME
	MEMBER’S BIRTDAY
	PARTNER’S BIRTHDAY
	WEDDING ANNIVERSARY
	JOINED ROTARY

	None
	
	
	
	


SPACE FOR YOUR NOTES
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Hosted by the Rotary Clubs of Sale, Sale Central and Maffra.

16th - 18th February 2018

KEYNOTE SPEAKERS ANNOUNCED

Lisa Mclnnes-Smith: Most people are far more capable than they think. They have the capacity to be more
effective and more efficient. Each of us has tens of thousands of thoughts flashing through our brain each
day! And ... surprise ...... they are not all positive!!l The good news is that the brain can change. Change
the way people see themselves, change the way they think and what they think about, and people can be
inspired to move to a higher performance level. Lisa has a unique ability to connect and effectively
communicate her simple yet profound concepts with any audience. She has developed those concepts
through study and practice in Sport Psychology and her determination to deliver principles of peak personal
performance that bring results to key teams, groups and organisations.

Andrew Rule: co-writer of the Underbelly series and he has bt a reputation for covering crime and
ROTARY DISTRICT 9820 punishment throughout a long career in newspapers, radio and television. Since starting his journalism
career at a country newspaper in 1975, Andrew has worked for three metropolitan newspapers, and in radio
and television production. Andrew has won a Gold Walkley, the Graham Perkin Australian Journalist of The
Year award twice and the Melbourne Press Club's Gold Quill Award twice. Both entertaining and informative,
WELLINGTON SHIRE - SALE Andrew Rule will impress any audience.

Dr. Louise Mahler: is one of the most original thinkers in business communication today. You may wonder
how an expertise in presence and influence began with an economics degree majoring in statistics! It could
be an interim decade singing opera in Europe with some of the greatest divas of our time or a soloist's
contract at the Vienna State Opera, but it was a Masters in Organizational Psychology and a ‘PhD in
Business' that brought it all together. Louise is a guest presenter for leaders and leadership-teams worldwide and coaches federal politicians, heads of
international business and rising corporate talent when the need to give voice arises.

Louise makes regular TV appearances, has a series of videos with the Australian Financial Review and is a constant feature for comment on radio. Her
recently published book ‘Resonate’ with Penguin Random House is for ‘people who need to be heard’, so we are in the right place today. Louise has
sung in English, German, French, Italian, Spanish, Russian, Norwegian and Czech - and she'll hopefully be presenting today in English. Her work has
had a transformative effect on many people’s lives and she's here now to impact ours....

ACCOMMODATION
Now is the time to book your accommodation. There are many options available in Sale & surrounding towns. See the Conference Facebook page for
details of motels, BnBs & apartments.

ACTIVITIES
Friday Golf at Sale Golf Club — Longford - Rosedale Road, Longford. Golfers can assemble from 09.00 and tee-off will be 10.00. Includes green fees,
trophies and lunch. $70.00 per person

If you're not into golf then why not join the Friday bus tour? There is something for everyone with this tour.
Ascenic bus trip covering a visit to the Heyfield Wetland Centre and the Maffra Motor Museum. There will be a visit to the Glenmaggie Weir Wall and

then onto the Blue Gables Vineyard for lunch with beautiful views of the hills in the background and rolling hills and the irrigated pastures fed by the
Glenmaggie Weir in the foreground,





